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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2011-654
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Schellenberg
Date of Introduction: October 11, 2011
Committee(s) of Reference: R
Date of Analysis: October 13, 2011
Type of Action: Charter and Ordinance Code amendments; authorization for voter referendum
Bill Summary: The bill amends the City Charter to shift the City election for Mayor, Council Members and constitutional officers from the spring of odd-numbered years to the fall of even-numbered years to coincide with the gubernatorial election cycle. The charter amendment would provide for a one-time transition by shortening the terms of the officials elected in 2015 to serve until December 2018 rather than June 2019 so that officials elected in November 2018 would take office January 1, 2019.  The bill directs the Supervisor of Elections to place a referendum question on the November 2012 general election ballot for voters to approve or disapprove the proposed change and directs that a referendum fiscal impact statement committee be convened to calculate the estimated fiscal impact of the change and place the fiscal impact statement on the referendum ballot and advertising.
Background Information: The issue of moving City elections from spring to fall has been the subject of numerous Charter amendment proposals over the years.  Arguments proposed in favor of changing to a fall, gubernatorial cycle election include the savings of $2.5 million or more by not holding a city-wide, stand-alone election in the spring; increased voter turnout by combining the City election with a state-wide election; and the swearing-in of new officials, particularly the mayor and city council, in January, which would give them 6 months to become familiar with the operation of government before having to deal with the budget preparation and adoption process.  Arguments proposed in favor of keeping City elections in the spring include the possibility that City candidates and issues would be drowned out by the publicity surrounding the gubernatorial campaign; the difficulty of local candidates trying to raise funds in competition with gubernatorial and state legislative candidates; and the possibility that the outcome of the local elections could be materially affected by the actions of voters who turn out to vote for gubernatorial candidates and then make uninformed decisions on local races that they find on the ballot about which they have no knowledge or interest.
Policy Impact Area: Electoral terms; elected official transition efficiency
Fiscal Impact: Will be determined by a fiscal impact estimating committee for publication on the ballot summary.
Analyst: Clements
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